Ore City ISD School Health Advisory Council
Minutes from December 9, 2021

The Ore City ISD SHAC met on Thursday, December 9, 2021, at 4:00pm in the Board Room. Those present included: Mindy Hamilton, Rebecca Williams, Elyse Peterson, Chad Miller, Madeline Anderson, Christy Williamson, Donna Denton, Rachel Perez, and Kurt Bannert. The meeting agenda and minutes from the previous meeting on October 12, 2021, were handed out and reviewed.
· The SHAC committee worked on the Wellness Plan at the previous meeting, updating and editing it. The Board then approved it on November 15, 2021. It has been posted on the district’s website.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Donna Denton, Food Service Director, presented information on a triennial assessment that must be done every three years measuring the extent to which the district’s wellness policy compares to model policies, compliance with the policy, and the progress made toward achieving the goals of the policy. Curriculum and Instruction Director Madeline Anderson volunteered to help Denton with this assessment. The SHAC will be updated on the results of the assessment at the next meeting. 
· Nurse Hamilton reported that there were 3 positive COVID cases reported after the Thanksgiving break; however, no cases have been reported on campus since October 27th. The COVID testing kits from the state that were being used to test staff and students have now expired, and testing has been discontinued.
· Mrs. Anderson updated the committee concerning the health/sex education curriculum that is up for adoption. After looking over the ESTEEM curriculum that had been presented to the committee at the October 12th meeting, it was decided to continue to use “Choosing the Best” curriculum that is currently being used at OCISD. It will be taught to 6th – 10th grade science classes in May. Teachers, who will be teaching this curriculum, will receive training on May 9th.
· A report was given about the UT Health Mammogram Mobile Unit, Flu Shot Clinics, and COVID-19 clinics.  The mobile mammogram unit screened 21 women on 12-3-21. The Flu Shot Clinics vaccinated approximately 70 students and employees on 10-13-21 and 10-29-21. The COVID-19 clinic on 12-8-21 vaccinated 26 people.
· Upcoming events were announced, including: STUCO Blood Drives (12/14, 2/10, 4/11), Staff B12 Clinics (12/15, 1/12 and 2/16), Biggest Loser 2021 (January 18 – March 11), Senior Meningitis Shot Clinic (2/16)


The next SHAC meeting was set for Thursday, February 10, 2022, at 4:00pm in the Board Room.
